Willard Community Center

Board meeting minutes from September 29, 2014 
Board Members present: Irene Williams, Kassandra Knudson, Emily Martin, Mollie Mertens, Casey Pflanz, Cole Pomeroy, and Carine Robinson
Members Absent: Mary Wenzl and Patrick Ridder.
Others present:  Janelle Soderling. 

1 – Call the meeting to order – Meeting was called to order at 5:49 pm.
2 – Introduction of Justin Pflanz – Ms. Williams introduced Justin Pflanz to the board and called for the motion to include Mr. Pflanz as a new board member.  Ms. Knudson made the motion to accept Mr. Pflanz as a new board member and Carine Robinson seconded the motion.  Mr. Casey Pflanz abstained from the vote.  Motion carried.
3 – Consent Agenda – Ms. Emily Martin made a motion to approve the consent agenda.  Mr. Justin Pflanz seconded the motion.  Motion carried.  Ms. Sodering mentioned that Willard still has 7part time positions open for the child care programs.
4 – Golf Tournament Update – Ms. Soderling reported that it looked like the golf tournament was going to be another success.  She thanked the board members for helping to get raffle prizes, etc.  Discussion was held about contacting the Journal Star and local news stations to get publicity for the tournament.    
5 – Fund Raising Committee Update –  Ms. Knudson informed the group that we had received a bill from Cornerstone Printing for the Campaign materials.  After a customer discount of $693.87 the total bill was $2969.74.  Ms. Williams explained to the group that this money will come out of our general fund. 

Ms. Knudson also informed the board that the Campaign Committee had made connections with the Get-R-Done and the Carson Foundations.

Ms. Williams informed the board that a Brokerage Account needs to be set up at Smith Hayes Financial Services Corporation in order to accept the sale of stocks for our capital campaign.  We will also have to appoint contact people to approve the sale of the stocks when they come in.  It was decided to have Kassandra Knudson, Carine Robinson, and Janelle Sodering as the contacts and signers on the account.  Mr. Justin Pflanz made the motion to approve the Brokerage Account and Ms. Martin seconded.  Motion carried.
6 – Next Gen Grant Update and further grant possibilities - Ms. Sodering told the board that we have advanced to the next round of the Next Gen Grant.  We will meet with them at the end of October to show them a 10 minute video of the preschool and general information about Willard Community Center.  This video is being produced by two of our own staff members, Wes Gorans and Erin Butcher.  Ms. Soderling told the board that we could add onto this video and include testimonials from past and present children, staff, parents and participants to submit with future grants or campaign asks.  The board all agreed that this would be a good idea.  
Janet Clark was hired as our grant writer for $25.00 per hour and will start researching grants immediately.
Ms. Robinson made the motion to adjourn at 6:53 pm and Ms. Martin seconded the motion.  Motion carried.
 
Our Next Meeting will be held November 24, 2014.
   
